
LOCAL URBAN DISTRICT OF BALDUR

January 31, 2018
MINUTES
HEADING:
The L.U.D. of Baldur Committee met in regular session on Wednesday, January 31, 2018, at 4:30 pm in the R.M. of Argyle Council Chambers at 132 2nd St. N. in Baldur.  

Committee members present:  Mike Foubert, Anne Gudnason & Mike Everett .  Also present were AAO Lori Johnson and Darcy Dearsley.
CALL TO
ORDER:
Mike Foubert called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. 
APPROVAL

OF AGENDA:
M/S – Gudnason/Everett
#01-2018

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the agenda for the Regular meeting of January 31, 2018 be adopted as circulated and amended.














CARRIED
MINUTES:

M/S – Everett/Gudnason
#02-2018
BE IT RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the Regular LUD Board Meeting of November 8, 2017 be adopted as circulated / amended.  










CARRIED

PERSONNEL REPORTS:

· Recreation Director Report – None
· Town Foreman Report  -  Darcy Dearsley gave his report:
· Hydro – Davey Tree Service – getting quotes for tree stumps & removals.
· Christmas Lights have been taken down.

· A few of the street lights that were out have been changed.

· Sewer line on Centennial will need a dig & repair.

· Camera put in Bobcat and it is working good.  Might check into changing it to a live camera instead of a backup camera.

· AAO Report – Lori Johnson gave her report:
· Accepted an offer to purchase the old blue dump truck for $550.00.

· Greenteam applications are due January 15, 2018 – we will apply for 2 students again this year.

· Christmas Lights tour – Dec. 18th 8 riders enjoyed the tour in the handivan driven by Henry Martens while the judges picked their 3 favorite displays.  Winners this year were: Mike & Arlene Foubert, Wilf & Marilyn Hodgson & Roger & Lynda Desrochers.  The prizes were $25.00 worth of Baldur Bucks.  Henry did not want to be paid for driving the handivan – we would like to thank Henry for donating his time to tour everyone around town.

· We received another complaint about the dogs on 1st street running aggressively and barking at our residents.  A letter was sent to the owners.

· Beginning Jan 1st, all the recycling will be going into 1 bin – no need to separate it anymore.

BUSINESS FR 

MINUTES
None.
DELEGATIONS:   None


FINANCES:

December 2017 Financial Statement - attached

M/S – Gudnason/Everett
#03-2018
   BE IT RESOLVED that the Financial Statement for the month ending December 31, 2017 be hereby accepted and adopted as presented.












CARRIED

GENERAL
BUSINESS:

8.01 - Set dates of 2018 meetings -  Meeting dates:  January 31, 2018, Feb. 15, 2018 (Budget), April 4, 2018, June 6, 2018, August 8, 2018, October 3, 2018 and November 28, 2018.

8.02 – 2018 Service Plan – Tabled until budget complete
8.03 – Budget 2018 –  Started the budget process. Quotes will be reviewed for 

capital purchases being discussed.  
REPORTS:
None.
OTHER

MATTERS:
None.
NEXT 
MEETING:

The next meeting will be held on February 15, 2018.
ADJOURN:

M/S –  Everett/Gudnason
#04-2018
BE IT RESOLVED THAT we do now adjourn the Regular Meeting of the LUD of Baldur at 7:15 p.m.

















CARRIED


______________________________
  __________________________        

Chairman



  Assistant Administrative Officer

